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                                                   www.munslowparishcouncil.co.uk
Minutes  meeting of Munslow Parish Council held on Thursday 4th March 2021 at 7:30 pm via ZOOM.  The business to be transacted is shown on the Agenda below. 
Present ; Barbara Archer (Chair) Linda Charie , Ed Povey , Val Fotheringham , Mike Kelly , Buster Evans.

                 Cecilia Motley (SC)  Clive Leworthy (Clerk)

MINUTES
1. Public Forum (limited to 15 minutes) members of the public may raise any issues with the Council during the public forum but not during the Council meeting unless invited to do so by the Chairman.
2. Apologies for absence. Chris Meeson  Antonia Bury
3. Declarations of Interests
      Declarations of Interest - Members are requested to declare any personal and/or prejudicial interests they may have in matters to be considered at this meeting in accordance with the terms of the Local Authorities (Model Code of Conduct) (England) Order 2001 issued under Section 51 Local Government Act 2000 as follows:

i) Declarations of personal interests

ii) Declarations of prejudicial interests Buster Evans & Linda Charie Beambridge Village Hall
4. Approval of the minutes from meeting held on 4th February 2021
       Approved – with one amendment Flood Action Group not Flood Awareness Group
         Prop Val Fotheringham 2nd Linda Charie

5. Matters Arising from those minutes that are not covered on the Agenda - NONE
6. Urgent items for discussion (not voting) at item 14 at the discretion of the Chair -NONE
7.
Reports

(a) 

Chairman – The Chair reported that Anne Donnolly had an old laptop which had previously belonged to MPC it was agreed that the laptop be donated to either Corvedale School or Playgroup after it was wiped of all info. The next meeting of South Shropshire ALC would take place Monday 730pm either the Chair or Mike Kelly would attend.

(b) 
SC Cllr Cecilia Motley – 1. There was a strong feeling that Zoom meetings should continue as an option for Council to meet  after May 6th when the current legislation expires .Government being lobbied to extend this option.

         2.Community Governance Review – Cllr Motley urged Councils to review their boundary issues with neighbouring Councils and explore any other options for collaboration.
8.     Beambridge Village Hall Lease – To receive a report from the Chair 
        UPDATE ON BEAMBRIDGE CLUBROOM LEASE

At present, the lease for the Beambridge Clubroom is between The Bury Family and Munslow

Parish Council and is due to run out in March 2023. The Lease has Munslow parish Council as the

Custodian Trustee and the Management Committee as the Trustees. This lease was first drawn up

in 1989 for 21 years and then a renewal lease was signed by Munslow Parish Council in 2002 for

another 21 years.

The Bury family are now wishing to place Beambridge Village Hall into the Millichope Foundation

and to do so as soon as possible. Therefore a new lease was drawn up by the Millichope

Foundation Solicitors. This was duly sent to me last November but there seems to have been a

misunderstanding on the part of the Solicitors.

This new lease changed the status of the Parish Council from Custodian Trustee to that of a

Tenant with no mention of Trustees. A small paragraph said that a Management committee would

take on the day to day running of the Hall but no details were given. It was a very different lease

from the present one and involved the Parish Council in significant additional liabilities.

It is the responsibility of the Trustees to negotiate the new lease and it has been agreed with them

that the new lease would be a renewal lease in the same way as the 2002 lease. This would keep

the status of the Parish Council as Custodian Trustees and the Hall Committee as the Trustees of

the lease, undertaking the day to day management. The original lease has worked well for the last

41 years and so it seems sensible to continue in the same mode.

Once the new lease, with the Parish Council as Custodian Trustees and the Committee as the

Trustees has been received, it will come before you, the Council, for agreement to be duly signed.

9.
Finance

 (a)  To review the accounting statement  Approved Prop Ed Povey 2nd Linda Charie

 (b)  Consider payments for approval.  Approved Prop Ed Povey 2nd Linda Charie
                  Clerk Salary £156.67

                  Clerks Expenses £14.39

                  HMRC £ 39.20       

10
Planning Matters
(a)  To Consider  any new applications
Connexus Housing

	21/00788/FUL
	

	Alternative Reference
	PP-09498551

	Application Validated
	Thu 25 Feb 2021

	Address
	Street Record Greenyard Cottages Munslow Shropshire

	Proposal
	Installation of external wall insulation, with render finish, to include associated alterations to eaves and verges; relocation of rainwater goods and SVP - relating to property nos. 2,3 and 7 Greenyard Cottages, Munslow

	Status
	Pending Consideration


 Council support this application.
11.     Highways

(a)  To receive an update on the VAS Sign. The Clerk reported that the post had not yet been installed

                 by Kier ,he had requested that SC chase this up. Awaiting notification that the VAS Sign was ready.
         (b)   To  receive an update and review the report from the Highways Working Group
             and review Chair's letter for submission to SC

                 Council agreed that the Highways Report should be sent with the Chairs covering letter to Kevin Aitken ,   David Gradwell both SC Highways, Graham Oliver PCC and Mark Booth West Mercia Police.

         Some Council members expressed concerns that not enough time had been allowed to debate the various preferred options ,other Councillors thought it would be a  better option to now wait until we have a response from SC etc. It was agreed that the Highways Report would be placed on the Agenda as a standing item for the foreseeable future therefore allowing debate as required.
  (c)           Issue raised by resident regarding the calming measures on the road surface Broadstone/Hungerford

                  in need of repair.        
Reported to SC
12 .  Parish Council Facebook – To consider setting up a FB page for the PC and or other comms options
      Council debated various comms options including Facebook but it was felt there were a number of potential pitfalls for the PC running its own page, Ed Povey said that he was prepared to look at setting up a village FB page . The Chair outlined various comms options that were already available, Corvedale Google Group, Next Door Munslow & Whats App plus Corvedale News all of which could be utilised for Council news.
13.  Environmental Grant – To consider the request from Stanton Lacy PC that parishes consider a joint contract to employ an Environmental Officer to assist with maintenance across various parishes using the Environmental Grant as funding.
       Council felt that having reviewed their spending on EMO over the past two years that they would not get best value for tax payers if they entered into this arrangement and would therefore continue to use the EMO on a Ad Hoc basis as required.

       Prop Barbara Archer 2nd Linda Charie Approved

14 .  Urgent Items - for discussion as agreed at item 6 - NONE
15. Correspondence – To review any correspondence ( as required)
As reported under Highways
Good Morning

Can I bring to your attention some issues on the road surface of the B4368 along  the area entering Broadstone to Hungerford exit 

This is a fast moving traffic area which as you maybe aware has a history of deaths.The traffic calming measures that were installed on the road surfaces along the area within Hungerford are in urgent need of repair in particular the Red painted slow sign on the road surface outside Autumn Cottage has almost disappeared and the road surface is eroding away.

16. Elections 2021 – Update from Chair on the Local Elections May 6th
            The Chair had attended an online Election Comms sessions which encouraged Councils to use

             various ways of promoting the elections and encouraging people to stand for their local

             Councils ,this included posters ,social media and websites.. The Clerk advised he would 

             be sending out a link shortly which would enable to download their nomination papers    

            with more info to follow.

Date of Next Meeting  Thursday  1st April 2021


